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September/October 2022 
Editor: Sharon Wilson 

The Official Newsletter of the 
Reno Mustang Car Club 

Mustang Tales 

 

FROM OUR PRESIDENT 

Raul Caceres 

RENO MUSTANG CAR CLUB update for 
2022: 
 
    Since the beginning of 2022, the president 
of RMCC has attempted to include twice 
monthly activities. To date, we have really 
had the opportunity to experience some very 
fun and rewarding get-togethers.  The first 
organized activity we experienced was a drive 
to Incline Village to celebrate the Mustang's 
birthday in April, lunch included.  
 
     We are very fortunate to have a great 
baseball team, the RENO ACES. A fun 
group of RMCC members attended an exciting game in which the ACES won in the 
9th! Our activities chairman Misty did a great job getting us discounted tickets and 
wonderful seats. 
 
       In June RMCC Shelby owners participated in a special drive around the north 
end of Lake Tahoe. Along with a group from California, over 60 Shelbys joined the 
annual drive, SNAKES AT THE LAKE. 
 
        So far, the highlight of the year was the Truckee 4th of July parade. With 12 
Mustang owners we organized at Gold Ranch Casino and proceeded to Truckee. The 
parade, which lasts about an hour, is just crammed with a huge number of spectators. 
After the parade the group proceeded to the FIFTYFIFTY BREWING restaurant for a 
tasty lunch. 
 
         During the summer months of July and August we enjoyed some drives to have 
breakfast and/or lunch in Sparks at Rounds Bakery and A&W restaurant. 
 
        Future activities for RMCC activities are listed on the website 
calendar. September activities include two driving/lunch get togethers. October will 
include a trip to Minden Airport for the BLUE ANGELS aviation show. We have an 
upcoming parade for Veterans Day in Virginia City. In December there will be the 
Christmas parade in Sparks, and a holiday party will be organized. 
 
            Note: there will be monthly meetings at the South Valleys Library in October 
and November. 
 

Please keep abreast of future activities by referring to the website 
(www.RenoMustangCarClub.com) and Facebook.  
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SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER ACTIVITIES 

Saturday, September 10: Cruise and Lunch 

9:15-9:30am  Meet at Summit Reno Mall, 13925 S. Virginia St, parking 

lot at the south end above the theaters. Cruise south down Highway 

395. Stop to meet other RMCC members at Bodines Casino in Carson 

City. Proceed south to Topaz Lake. Lunch at Iggy & Squiggy’s Junction 

Bar at Holbrook Junction. Return to Carson City/Reno after lunch. 

 

Saturday, September 24: Coffee Clutch 

10:00-10:30am Meet for Coffee Clutch at My Favorite Muffin, 2868 

Vista Blvd, Sparks. 

 

Saturday, October 1: Blue Angels/Aviation Roundup Airshow 

8:00am Meet at Bodines Casino in Carson City. Leave at 8:30am for the 

Minden Airport. Involves driving on rough unpaved dirt, so it is NOT 

recommended that you drive your Mustang. You can bring folding 

chairs, snacks, and water, but NO COOLERS are allowed. Entrance fee 

is $25 per person. See the Navy’s Blue Angels perform! 

 

Monday, October 10: RMCC Meeting 

6:30-7:30pm South Valleys Library, 15650 Wedge Parkway, Reno. 

Enter on the left side of the building. 

 

If you have any questions about these activities or 

suggestions for others, contact Misty at 

robbinlestat@outlook.com 

ADVERTISING RATES 
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Misty Peterson 

Activities 

 Member Fee Non-Member Fee 

Business Card Free $20 per issue 

Classified Free $5 per issue 

Please contact the 

Newsletter Editor to 

submit items for 

advertising! 

mailto:robbinlestat@outlook.com
mailto:divrsharon@gmail.com
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My name is Sharon Wilson and I have volunteered to be the club’s 

Newsletter Editor. My husband Lynn Boutilier has been a member for a 

few years, but I just recently started attending meetings and events. I 

was the Newsletter Editor for our scuba diving club for many years, and 

I am currently the Webmaster for the Northern Nevada Harley Owners 

Group, so I do have a little experience. I haven’t had anyone to lead the 

way here, so I am looking at back issues and experimenting a bit. I 

would love feedback and contributions from any members for future 

editions. My goal this month was to get something out before the 

September activities, so the content may be a little lean this time 

around. I hope to beef it up in the future with your help! 

Feel free to email me any photos, articles, or information you would like 

included in the newsletter. My email address is 

DivrSharon@gmail.com. I plan to do an issue every two months, so you 

have plenty of time to get something in before the November/December 

issue! 

Hi, I’m Lynn Boutilier. As the newest RMCC Historian, I am responsi-

ble for maintaining an archive of items documenting the activities of 

the club.  To help me in doing so, I am requesting your assistance in 

collecting information from club events.  In order to show off your car, 

highlight or embarrass your family or other club members and continue 

the ongoing history of the club, please send me any photos from events 

you attend, including ones from earlier this year. Be sure to include 

identifying information about the event, such as the date, location and 

any other important information.  If you have any other information to 

assist in documenting the club’s history, please send that also.  You can 

send the information to me at DivePsych@aol.com.   

Thanks in advance for your assistance. 

Lynn Boutilier, Historian 

MEET YOUR NEWSLETTER EDITOR 

MEET YOUR RMCC HISTORIAN 

   

Sharon Wilson 

Newsletter Editor 

mailto:divrsharon@gmail.com
mailto:DivePsych@aol.com
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ABOUT US 

The Reno Mustang Car Club 

always welcomes new and 

returning membership by those 

with ownership of or interest in 

the Ford Mustang Automobile. 

We are a chartered organization 

established in 1982. RMCC 

sponsors a major car show each 

year, participates in many Hot 

August Nights activities, 

"adopts" a classic Mustang at 

the National Automobile 

Collection in downtown Reno, 

and schedules many social 

events for the enjoyment of its 

members. Join the fun and 

share the joys and challenges of 

owning any year or model of an 

American automobile icon: The 

Ford Mustang.  

1965 MUSTANG TRIVIA 

1. How many body styles were there to choose from in 1965?   

 A) 3   B) 2   C) 1   D) 4 

2. What was the specific name of the factory color of a “white” Mustang?  

 A) Winter White   B) Perry White   C) Arctic White   D) Wimbledon White 

3. All 1965 Mustangs came equipped from the factory with backup lights.  

 A) True    B) False 

4. Prior to its official release, by what name did the Ford company refer to the Mustang?

 A) Special Falcon   B) Cougar   C) T-5   D) All of these are correct 

5. In 1965 three factories built the Mustang. Which one did not?   

 A) Dearborn, MI   B) Metachen, NJ   C) San Jose, CA   D) Flint, MI  

6. Mustangs were built in 1965 with an option of either bucket seats or bench seats. 

 A) True    B) False 

7. The Pony Interior was available as an option in 1965.   

 A) True    B) False 

8. How many total Mustangs were made in 1965?    

 A) 500   B) 500,000+   C) 5,000   D) 50,000 

9. According to Carroll Shelby, the ‘65 Mustangs looked like they were marketed with which 

group in mind?       

 A) Secretaries   B) Families   C) Teenagers   D) Senior Citizens 

10. Who was the director of the Ford project to build a show car demonstrating the “Total 

Performance —Powered by Ford” concept?     

 A) Carroll Shelby   B)  Donald Frey   C) Stanley Tucker   D) Lee Iacocca 

 

How did you do? Answers are in the lower left box. 

  

QUIZ ANSWERS 

 
1. A)  3 
2. D)  Wimbledon White 
3. B)   False 
4. D)   All of these are correct 
5. D)   Flint, MI 
6. A)   True 
7. A)   True 
8. B)   500,000+ 
9. A)   Secretaries 
10. D)   Lee Iacocca  

FROM THE ARCHIVES 

2012: Mustangs, Mustangs, and Mustangs!  

Does anyone know where this was taken? 
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Ice Cream at Scooper’s, 

March  

April Tahoe Cruise 

July 4th Parade, Truckee 
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Click here for the online fillable version of the Membership Application 

http://www.renomustangcarclub.com/uploads/2/3/0/0/23003676/2023member_app.pdf

